

DALE HOUSE INDEPENDENT SCHOOL

Ruby Street, Carlinghow, Batley, WF17 8HL
Telephone: 01924 422215 • Fax 01924 422215
Website: www.dhschool.co.uk • E-mail: dalehouse2017@gmail.com

3rd December 2019

Dear Parents

ISI Inspection Report, November 2019

The Foundation Committee is delighted to announce that the whole school inspection (age 2-11 years) conducted by the Independent Schools Inspectorate (ISI) in November 2019 has resulted in another excellent report for Dale House Independent School (copy attached).

A team of three conducted the inspection over a period of three days, two full days in the school and one day off site. They scrutinised work, sat in on lessons, attended meetings, watched assemblies and extra-curricular activities, interviewed staff, pupils, the Headmistress and myself as the Chair of the Foundation Committee, as well as reading parental questionnaires and school documentation.

The school passed the Regulatory Compliance Inspection in all 8 areas.

When moving around the school the Inspection Team complimented everything they observed, including the exemplary behaviour of pupils, the varied curriculum, the excellent pastoral care, the professionalism of staff, the excellent/good teaching, the children's progress and the school's leadership.

The report will be posted on the school's website <u>www.dhschool.co.uk</u> and the ISI website <u>www.isi.net</u> in due course.

As we celebrate our 21st Academic Year we are delighted once again to have received such a positive and wonderful report, which clearly shows and underlines the success of the school.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all our pupils and parents for their support and wonderful comments during inspection week and their ongoing support.

Yours sincerely

Mrs L. Davies B.Ed. Chair of the Foundation Committee